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	Note by the Secretary-General

	GENERAL RULES OF CONFERENCES AND THE USE OF VISUAL AIDS

	


Attention is drawn to the General Rules of Conferences, Assemblies and Meetings of the Union as adopted by the Plenipotentiary Conference (Busan, 2018) and published in the Collection of the basic texts of the International Telecommunication Union (2019 Edition). 
In addition, WRC-19 Document 9 provides details on the participation by Observers according to Resolution 145 (Antalya, 2006).
To ensure that the Conference runs smoothly and efficiently, delegates and observers are invited to review these General Rules as well as Resolution 145 mentioned above.
In order to assist the Chairman and other conference officers in applying these rules, delegations and observers are provided with a number of visual aids which are intended to be used as follows:
–	To request the floor to speak on the substance of a matter under discussion, microphones in the room will be programmed and assigned to delegations and observers per the seating plan. In the event that the above system is not available, yellow placards with country/organization/entity codes printed on them in black will be made available and should be used when requesting for the floor;
–	All delegations participating in the Conference will be issued yellow cards with squares printed on them in black. These should only be used when raising motions of order and points of order in relation to a matter under discussion;
–	All delegations having the right to vote at the Conference will be issued white cards with squares printed on them in red. These should only be used in cases where there is a vote by show of hands.
Delegations and observers are kindly requested not to use their white name-plates when requesting the floor during debates since these name-plates are generally not legible from the podium.
Your cooperation in the use of these visual aids will assist the conference officers and is much appreciated.
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